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Mike Heinisch called the meeting to order at 5:35 p.m. A quorum was present. There was no public
comment.

Secretary Judy Tobin set forth a motion to add an agenda item regarding plans for 2017 after the
Operating Budget agenda item (Moved/2"**® by Tobin/Sugg, 8 of 8 in favor).

The Governing Council approved the November 7 Governing Council and November 28 Special
Meeting of the Governing Council minutes (Moved/2"* by Sugg/Tobin, 8 of 8 in favor).

The Governing Council accepted as information the Finance & Audit Committee minutes from
November 7 and the Program Committee minutes from November 2.

Executive Director and Staff Report

The Executive Director reported that the past month was primarily focused on finalizing escrow
documents and financial due diligence related to the North Lot. The Chair announced that this
Governing Council meeting was Board Member Rhonda Berry’s last after her three-year term with the
PHPDA. The Council and staff applauded Ms. Berry for all of her dedication and support for the
organization and shared that she will be missed.

Governance

Governing Council officers (Resolution 19-2016)

The Chair reported that the current Governing Council officers terms ends on December 31, 2016. He
spoke with the current officers regarding renewing their positions as well as spoke with the other
Governing Council members about revisiting the office terms at the end of 2017.

The Governing Council voted to approve Resolution 19-2016 appointing Mike Heinisch as Governing
Council Chair, Nancy Sugg as Vice Chair, Judy Tobin as Secretary, and Tony McLean as Treasurer for
two-year terms commencing January 1, 2017 and ending December 31, 2018.

(Moved/2" by Koo/Crane, 8 of 8 in favor).

Grantmaking

2017 Nimble Fund Cycle One grants (Resolution 20-2016)

The Finance & Grants Manager advised that the Nimble Fund Review Panel on December 7 went well.
The panel reviewed and discussed 17 applications. Previously appointed reviewer, Sharyne Shiu
Thornton, was unable to participate in the Nimble Fund reviews. The Council reviewed the summaries
of the following organizations for which the panel recommended funding:










